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TO: Honorable Dan Huberty, Chair, House Committee on Public Education
 
FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director     Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director 

Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB2981 by Sanford (Relating to including fetal development instruction as part of the

health curriculum used in public schools in certain grade levels.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

It is assumed that the provisions of the bill relating to including fetal development instruction as
part of the health curriculum used in public schools in certain grade levels could be absorbed
using existing resources.

Local Government Impact

The Texas Education Agency (TEA) assumes there would be costs to school districts to train
teachers and develop or identify instructional materials related to the human reproductive process,
pregnancy, and infertility.

Source Agencies: 701 Texas Education Agency
LBB Staff: WP, HL, AM, ASa
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